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K6 Telephone Kiosk- Trispen Hill 

 

Work has now commenced to repair the old K6 Kiosk which 

the Parish Council adopted last year. 

Volunteers have been busy removing the old paint ready for 

repainting. The Kiosk will have a new door closer and the  

damaged glass replaced before fitting out the inside. 

What would you like to see the kiosk used for?  

Suggestions so far are: 

 A library or a book swop 

 Photo’s and history of the village 

 Local information point 

Please forward any further suggestions to the clerk at 

clerk@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk by 31st May 2019. 

 

We would like to thank the volunteers that are working hard to 

bring the kiosk back into good repair ready for it’s new use. 

 



2 

 
          
 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
                       Annual Parish Meeting 

We held our Annual Parish meeting on 19th March 2019 at the St Erme  

Community Centre. The chairman gave a report on the last year.  This will be 

available within our Annual Report which will be distributed with the July issue of 

the Parish Post. 

Michael Edwards gave an informative update on  the St Erme Neighbourhood 

Plan, please see the next page. You should have now received the Steering 

Groups latest Newsletter (Issue 7) 

 

Bart from Burrington’s Estates gave an update on the development at Trispen 

Meadows . Building works are still on schedule and due to be completed by the 

end of the year. Members of the public were given the opportunity  to ask  

questions or raise any issues. 

Although no members present mentioned the off site parking issues, Bart stated 

that he knew there had been some concerns over the site entrance which they 

had addressed. 

The chairman commended Bart on how tidy their site was and that other than 

few minor issues the parish council had not received any complaints. 

It was good to hear that Burrington’ Estates have been involved with the local 

school with sponsorship and had supported the Fun Day’s ‘It’s a Knock Out’ and 

the village Christmas lights. 

Members of the parish council will be meeting with Burrington’s to discuss the 

new footpath from the Trispen Meadows junction to the village at Trispen Hill 

and the pedestrian crossing at Eglos Road. 

Several local people have purchased properties and benefited from the social 

housing; along with new residents which we welcome to our community. 

 

Following the meeting the St Erme WI served refreshments which were enjoyed 

by all. 

                                SCHOOL PLAYING FIELD 
We have removed one of the cradle swings at school playing field for safety  

reasons and will be purchasing a replacement as soon as possible.  

The council are in the process of registering ownership of the grass verge by the 

gate into the field at the School Lane entrance; as we would like to put a 

footpath into the field for better access for all as this entrance is well used. 
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St Erme Neighbourhood Development Plan 

 
You can view the draft St Erme Neighbourhood  
Development Plan and supporting documents on the Parish 
Council website: www.stermeparishcouncil.org.uk. 

Following the Legal Compliance check the draft plan is currently 
in the middle of Cornwall Council’s six week statutory  
consultation which ends on the 16th May 2019. The plan and 
supporting documents have been published on Cornwall  
Council’s website and hard copies are available to view at 
Trispen Post Office and Stores and at the St Erme Community 
Centre. 

Once the six week statutory consultation ends, the  
Neighbourhood Planning documents and the consultation  
responses are sent to the appointed independent examiner to 
begin the examination process.  The timescale for the examination process varies  
depending on each individual Neighbourhood Plan. If the Examiner considers that issues 
being raised warrant an informal hearing, the process will take longer. During the  
Examination, Cornwall Council liaises with the appointed independent examiner and keeps 
the town or parish council informed during the process. 

The Examiner produces a draft examination report which is submitted to Cornwall Council 

to fact check liaising with the town or parish council before the document is finalised and 

can be published. Then Cornwall Council in consultation with the parish council make any 

necessary changes to the plan proposal as set out by the Examiner before the plan is 

signed off by the Portfolio Holder for Planning and can proceed to Referendum. 

Newsletter! 

 

 

By now you should have received Newsletter  

Issue 7, which has given you an update so far, we 

will continue to keep you informed of the  

Neighbourhood Plans progress with a further 

Newsletter in a months time.  

 

You can also see all the documents 

and past newsletters on the council’s 

website at 

www.stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  

or follow us on Facebook 
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Your Councillors are: 

 

Cllr Robert Trethewey BEM: (Chairman) 
Tel: 07967246201         E-mail: r.trethewey@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk 
 
Cllr Colin Pound: (Vice-Chairman) 
Tel: 07410977606         E-mail: c.pound@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  
 
Cllr Sally Jones:  
Tel: 01872 272352        E-mail: s.jones@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  
 
Cllr Patricia Couch 
Tel: 07908 957845        E-mail: p.couch@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  
 
Cllr Philip Jones:  
Tel: 01872 272352        E-mail: p.jones@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  
 
Cllr Phil Hodgkinson: 
Tel: 01872 277895        E-mail: p.hodgkinson@stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  
 
Cllr Edwin Riggs 
Tel: 07392575275 
 
Cllr Eathorne-Gibbons (Cornwall Councillor) 
Tel: 01872 275007         
E-mail: mike.eathorne-gibbons@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk 
 

Meetings 

Members of the public are welcome to attend any meetings and are given 15 

minutes during public participation to discuss any items on the agenda.  

Meetings are usually held on the first Tuesday of the month at the St Erme  

Community Centre. Occasionally there may be extra meetings when required 

due to planning application deadlines or any urgent business that may arise and 

the venues of meetings may be different, please check on the agenda. The 

agendas of all meetings are displayed in the notice boards three clear days  

before and commence at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated.  
 

The next meetings of the council are as follows: 

Tuesday 7th May 2019 (Annual Meeting) 

Tuesday 4th June 2019 

Tuesday 2nd July 2019 

Tuesday 3rd September 2019 
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